WILSON COUNTY, KANSAS
 OFFICIAL MINUTES

January 23, 2012
The Board of County Commissioners, three members, and Kris Marple, County Coordinator met in regular session at 3:00 p.m. in the Commission room.  Rhonda Willard, County Clerk, was absent.
**********

CALL TO ORDER: Commissioner Walker called the meeting to order.

INVOCATION: Commissioner Walker gave the invocation.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: Commissioner Walker led the flag salute.

**********
MINUTES:
ACTION: A motion was made by Commissioner Richardson to approve the minutes of January 16th as presented and the meeting agenda as amended. Commissioner Walker seconded the motion, and the motion carried.
**********
ROAD & BRIDGE DEPARTMENT REPORT:

Dave Parker, Road & Bridge Supervisor submitted a right-of-permit for Magellan Pipeline.  He also requested the purchase of a used dozer.  The Commission agreed to obtain quotes, and will discuss it further at a future meeting.  He also stated that he received five applications for the CDL truck driver position, and will interview the top applicant.  He also discussed employee pay increases for 2012 with the Commission.
ACTION: A motion was made by Commissioner Lambert to approve the permit for Magellan Pipeline as presented.  Commissioner Richardson seconded the motion, and the motion carried.
**********

NEW BEGINNINGS ENTERPRISES, INC:

Joe O’Rourke, CEO of New Beginnings, discussed Governor Brownback’s proposed KanCare Medicaid system in regards to private managed care, and how it could affect New Beginnings programs with the Commission.  He also requested the re-appointment of Mike Douglas & Rochelle Chronister as representatives of Wilson County to the New Beginnings Board of Directors.  He also stated that Connie Hudson had moved out of the area, therefore, leaving a vacancy on the Board, and he will submit nominations to the Commission in the near future for consideration.
ACTION: A motion was made by Commissioner Lambert to re-appoint Mike Douglas & Rochelle Chronister to another term on the New Beginnings Board of Directors for Wilson County.  Commissioner Richardson seconded the motion, and the motion carried.
**********
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT REPORT:

Dan Bath, Sheriff, and Kirk Hartnett, Corrections Administrator presented the inmate population log.  They also further discussed with the Commission their request for Corrections Officer pay increases, which was tabled until all pay increase requests have been received and reviewed.  Dan reported that requests for price quotes for 13,000 rounds of ammunition were received as follows: Down Range - $9,825.00; Guns Outback - $6,546.45; Bitterroot Valley Ammunition Company (BVAC) - $3,624.00.  The quote from BVAC was accepted by the Sheriff.  It was noted that Neodesha Coin & Knife abstained from the process.  It was also noted that the last purchase of ammo was in 2009, and a minimum of 50 rounds per officer is required for annual qualification with a possibility of 20 officers.
**********
APPRAISER’S REPORT:

Terry Henning, Appraiser & Cindy Mitchell, Deputy Appraiser, discussed with the Commission future costs of maintenance & updates to Orion.  They also requested that the 1997 Ford Explorer be replaced and also the purchase of a new printer.  The Commission agreed that quotes be obtained, and they will discuss the matters further at a future meeting.  They also submitted a request for 2012 employee pay increases.  Terry explained oil & gas abatements and the frustration with the current data reporting process.  He also recommended that an additional employee be considered in the future for the Appraiser’s office.
**********

COORDINATOR’S REPORT:

Kris Marple, County Coordinator, presented a revised ADA project summary.  He also submitted Resolutions #954 & #955 pertaining to new right-of-way permit requirements and the statutory duties of the County Engineer & Road & Bridge Supervisor.  He also discussed the content for a public notice for demolition of an unsafe bridge.  The Commission agreed by consensus to publish the notice.  He also presented the requirements of the insurance underwriter to allow reserve deputies to assist with transporting inmates for the Sheriff’s Dept.  The Commission agreed by consensus to the requirements, and to allow reserves to assist with transports once the requirements have been met, and approved by the Commission.  He also submitted the agreements and engagement letters for the 2011 audit & 2013 budget preparation with Schlotterbeck & Burns, LLC.  He also presented the proposed mission statement as approved by the heads of department.  The Commission agreed by consensus to the new mission statement.  He also submitted a proposal for four AED’s, one for each County building.  The Commission asked that an additional quote be obtained before a final decision is made.  He also presented Executive Order #19 regarding appointments to boards, committees, and commissions for 2012.
ACTION: A motion was made by Commissioner Lambert to approve Resolutions #954 & #955.  Commissioner Richardson seconded the motion, and the motion carried.
ACTION:  A motion was made by Commissioner Lambert to approve the agreements and engagement letters with Schlotterbeck & Burns, LLC.  Commissioner Richardson seconded the motion, and the motion carried.

ACTION: A motion was made by Commissioner Lambert to approve Executive Order #19.  Commissioner Richardson seconded the motion, and the motion carried.
**********
APPOINTED HEADS OF DEPARTMENT:

On a motion by Commissioner Lambert, the Commission re-appointed the following non-elected heads of department for 2012: Kris Marple, County Coordinator; Todd Durham, Health Dept. Administrator; Dave Parker, Road & Bridge Supervisor; Nick Lewis, Maintenance Supervisor; Cindy Mitchell, Deputy Appraiser; and Bambie Rimel, 911 Director.  Commissioner Richardson seconded the motion, and the motion carried.

**********

OTHER BUSINESS:

1. Reports received: jail inmate log.
2. Approved warrants in the amount of $420,168.34 and payroll in the amount of $79,794.28.
3. Overtime for the pay period consisted of 8.25 hrs. in the Sheriff’s Dept. and 0.75 hrs. in 911 Disptach.

4. A thank you was received from Judy Ballard for her retirement reception & plaque.
5. A thank you was received from the Fredonia Arts Council for their annual County allocation.

6. A thank you was received from WMC Foundation for the contribution to the Glenn Jones Memorial.
**********
ADJOURNMENT:
The meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m. to reconvene Monday, January 30th at 3:00 p.m.
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